CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES
Thursday 15th September 2016 at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr Williams, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Kell, Cllr Regan, Cllr Gilchrist, CCllr Hall, DCllr Lawrence and the Clerk.  

1.
Apologies for absence – Cllr Kell, Cllr Coffin.
2. Declarations of Interest – none declared.
3. To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 14th JULY 2016 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  Unanimously agreed.
4. MATTERS RAISED BY PUBLIC
5. war memorial
5.1
Cllr Gilchrist reported that the memorial is identified as a listed structure and as such the Council are restricted to it being cleaned rather than re-engraved.  Of the quotations received it was agreed via email to accept the quotation from Appleby Child, aiming for the memorial to be cleaned prior to Remembrance Day.  Depending on the success of the cleaning and legibility of the lettering, further work on the memorial may be required.  
6. FINANCIAL MATTERS, GRANTS & LONGBURTON RECREATIONAL TRUST
6.1 Clerks salary for 2 months.  Total: £794.63
6.2 Clerks invoice for 2 months broadband at £10 per month, £20.  Point 6.1 and 6.2 taken together.  Proposed: Cllr Regan. Unanimously agreed.
6.3 The Parish Council agreed to accept the management of the Longburton Recreational Trust as requested by John Lowe at the Longburton village meeting.  It was agreed that the money would be merged with the Whistle Water fund.  The Clerk to reply to John Lowe with thanks.  
6.4 Letter received from Tony Kimber regarding Longburton Village Hall’s leaking roof, seeking financial support.  Cllr Baldock recounted historical donation from the Parish Council.  It was agreed that the Clerk would reply asking for information on the finances of the Trust, cost of the work and how much they were requesting from the Parish Council?  Concern was raised by some Councillors about the lack of support from villagers in supporting the hall.   
6.5 VAT reclaim form completed for £88.33.  The Clerk to submit.  
7. PLANNING MATTERS 

7.1
 Email from WDDC regarding paperless consultation circulated.

APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/001416.  PROPOSAL: Alterations to existing outbuilding to provide extended living accommodation.  LOCATION: THE OLD BAKE HOUSE, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PH

PC COMMENTS: No objection.  APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION RECEIVED.
APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/000731 Listed Building Consent.  PROPOSAL: Re-thatch roof and installation of roof lights and flue...LOCATION: IVYDENE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PD.  PC COMMENTS: emailed 6/8/16

APPLICATION NO: WD/D/001522.  PROPOSAL: Installation of oil tank in garden.

LOCATION: IVYDENE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PD

PC COMMENTS: emailed 19/8/16

APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/000108.  PROPOSAL: Approval of all reserved matters for p.p. 1/D/13/000590 – agricultural dwelling..LOCATION: LOWER FARM, LILLINGTON SHERBORNE, DT9 6QX.

PC COMMENTS: Refusal and request that this Application goes to Open Committee.

APPROVAL OF RESERVED MATTERS

 

Application No: WD/D/15/002215.  Proposal: Request for confirmation of compliance with condition 7 of planning.approval 1/D/13/000590

Location: LOWER FARM, LILLINGTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6QX
PROPOSED NEW BASE STATION INSTALLATION AT VF 12966 – DYKE HEAD SW, DYKE HEAD, ADJACENT HIXON PLANTATION, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DORSET, DT9 6EL

Planning Application: WD/D/15/000628 - land at Meriden Street Lane Longburton Sherborne - A Section 106 Agreement has been completed and a copy received.  Cllr Lawrence reported that this application has been dismissed.
8.
PARISH PLAN MONITORING  - 
Defer to the next meeting.
9.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE.
9.1
Cllr Gilchrist reported that planning was approved in July.  The DCC have appointed an agent to dispose of the site.  They have a target of 6 weeks marketing, after which bids will be accepted.  Cllr Gilchrist encouraged the Council to be ready to respond to any developer’s proposals.  The Depot working group have now stood down but will be available for consultation as required.
10.
HIGHWAYS & GENERAL ISSUES RAISED BY THE PUBLIC.

10.1
Cllr Baldock circulated his research on the problem trees on the Verge on the A352.  There are 3 specific areas of concern.  CCllr Hall reported that the highways engineer had inspected the verge and reported that nothing was viewed as a problem from their point of view.  CCllr Hall has spoken to Mrs Strayton who has accepted the responsibility of cutting the tree by her property.  The Clerk will report no 3 tree as dangerous to pedestrians and a hazard to road traffic on the dorsetforyou website.  Reply to Mrs Strayton email to be sent by the Clerk.   .  
10.3
Dorset Highways Councillors Satisfaction Survey 2016.

10.4
Dorset Highways Defect Cluster Repair Programme 2016/17 email circulated.

10.5
Dorset Highways Top 12 Performance - Q1 16/17 email circulated.

10.6
Email from Charlotte Smith with concerns circulated.  The Council discussed concerns raised, most of which had been reviewed at considerable time and depth.  Previous response had already been given to Mrs Smith by both the PC and Highways.  It was agreed that the Clerk would respond as directed by the Council.  
11.
RESHAPING YOUR COUNCILS CONSULTATION

11.1
Workshops on Local Government Reorganisation – September 2016 - Reshaping your Councils consultation.  Cllr Williams will respond to the questionnaire on behalf of the PC.
11.2
CCllr Hall gave an overview of financial constraints that the Councils are now working under, working towards savings of 1 million pounds.  He indicated that all Councils will now only provide statutory services.  There would be considerable savings that could arise from amalgamation of Councils.  
12.
CORRESPONDENCE

12.1
Dorset Highways Performance Report 2015/16
12.2
DAPTC Summer 2016 magazine
12.3
Dog Related Public Space Protection Order
12.4
Extraordinary Chief Executives Circular - DAPTC Annual General Meeting 2016
12.5
New phone number 105 launches in September
12.6
Opportunities for community and voluntary groups email circulated.

12.7
NALC Bulletin on national developments and meetings - 5 August 2016
12.8
General information from Dorset organisations
12.9
SAVE THE DATE - Workshops on Local Government Reorganisation – 9/16
12.10
Working Together - Dorset Highways and Town and Parish Councils
12.12 Changes to mobile library service circulated.

13.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
13.1
Cllr Lawrence informed the meeting that an enforcement officer was reviewing the wooden cabin that has been reported as a new structure in Holnest.
13.2
Cllr Hall reported that the Mobile library service is being discontinued except for support to residential homes, however other residents cannot utilize the service at the residential homes. 

13.3
Cllr Hall reported that a large number of road signs are due to be replaced because they do not meet the reflective safety standards.  

13.4
The council have managed to combine some of the verge work on the A352 with replacement of the road signs.
13.5
Cllr Hall reported that Kings Close and Quarry Lane are on the service list for resurfacing.

14.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 17th November 2015 at 7.00pm.[image: image1.png]
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